Parks Board Minutes
October 9, 2019
6:00pm

Attendees: Rick Faust, Cindi Harrison, Kat Stork, Samantha Geib, Gab Moreland, Katie Cunningham	
[bookmark: _GoBack]Public Attendees:  Commissioner Bob Harrison, Mayor Reichart, Eric Lee
The meeting was called to order @ 6:16pm.
Minutes from the August 14, 2019 meeting were motioned to be approved by Cindi and seconded by Katie. All in favor, motioned passed.
Public Forum- 
No Report
Commissioner Report
Wounded warrior was a success, they were able to reach their monetary goal and hoping for a bigger a better year, next year. 
New Business:
Lighting of the City: A WHOVILLE CHRISTMAS!!
Sam had pictures of some ideas for our Whoville Christmas so we can get together all the crafts together. Sam also already sent in the application for the road closure to the state highway and it has been returned as approved. We have got in contact with Dennis Hall from CCTC to construct some Whoville houses and scenery. I (sam) edited the parade application, taking out the part about no one else having a Santa on their float but since we were doing a Grinch themed Christmas I did not feel it was necessary to have. Rick asked if the Parks board would have their own float but we will not but instead we will be decorating the River park for the parade and the “lighting”. We have decided to not offer a complementary picture for everyone because of the confusion and the mailing process being difficult/ not all in order so everyone was getting pictures of kids that were not theirs. Instead Sam suggested that we set up a backdrop and have props for the residents to take their own “selfies”.  The Greensboro Ladies Town and County will be taking care of the cookies and we will get back up cookies from Save-a-lot. Someone suggested chocolate covered pretzels but agreed that that would be too time consuming. Cindi wanted to make sure that we are getting the same size cups because last year was a mess. Too many different sized cups and people were complaining. Kat said that she would get in contact with Heidi from Dart to see if they would donate cups for the event. We would like to get around 500 and whatever we don’t use we can save for the next year. Katie and Cindi said they would help man the cocoa and cookie table. Jody from the aux. club usually dressed as Santa but since the Aux. club sent us a letter stating they would not be helping out with the parade this year, I figured we would not use him as Santa. Since we are having a Grinch theme we should use a grinch Santa for kids to take pictures with but not an actual Santa. Rick will be taking care of the parade line up and using the FD mobile booth and generator for the electric. Kat wanted to know if we would be contacting local bands. I told her that Lockerman Middle has already been in contact with us and they will be there and I sent an application off the North Caroline Band of Blue and have not heard back from them yet. Sam has started sending out applications for the parade out to local fire departments but Cindi suggested putting in on the town sign. Kat suggested putting it on the community board down at the river park. We are not getting a frosty and Rudolf costumes this year. We need to focus more on the new decorations then the costumes. 

MISC:
A big welcome to our newest member Katie Cunningham! 
The board suggested to move the meetings back to 6:30 instead of 6 to accommodate everyone.
Sam wanted to make sure everyone is getting heard with their lighting of the city ideas and asked anyone to send her an email throughout the coming weeks. 
Community luncheon is set for Nov. 16th, they have met with a couple of churches in the area and they have decided to have it at the Great impact from 1-4. They want Mr. Roy and Larry Porter to speak at the lunch. A lot of people in town do not know the history of this town. We are trying to focus on the diversity, the healing and the positivity. Gabby said that Mr. Roy would like to come speak weather permitting, Gabby would speak on his behalf if he cannot make it. They are asking everyone to bring 1 or 2 canned or non-perishable food with them. They also would like to this as an annual event. 
If you miss 3 meetings we will review your spot on the board.
Next meeting will be on November 13, 2019.
The meeting was motioned to be adjourned @ 6:45PM 
Respectfully Submitted by the Samantha Geib


